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COLUMBIANISM-THE FOUNDATION OF THE DOMESTIC CHURCH 

  

 Every council can participate by conducting fund raising activities to help fund this great organization.  So far, the 

amount we have collected is significantly below our past years donations for ARC.  Although the óMeasure-Up 

Campaignô is gone, we should not stop the successful fundraising we have done in the past.  It doesnôt matter how your 

council comes up with a donation or what is the amount that your raise.  It only matters that you give. 

 

Hopefully, your Grand Knights and council officers have attended their district meetings.  Much of the information 

that your District Deputy received at the Mid-Year Meeting is available on the state website and phone application. 

 

Iôm pleased by the response to the new ceremonial which was initiated in mid-January.  Many councils. have 

transitioned to the new degree and almost half or more of the candidates are First and Second Degree members who 

advanced to their Third Degree.  The majority of these degrees have been conducted in church, which adds to the 

dignity of the ceremony.  Be sure that you advertise your degrees and invite your wives and non-members to attend 

them.  It is a great way for them to learn about the Knights of Columbus and why the work that we do is so important. 

 

The last weekend of March marks the 138th anniversary of the establishment of the Order.  I can think of no better way 

to honor our founder and continue his vision than to welcome a Catholic man into the Order.  Your council should be 

working now to conduct the new Charity, Unity, Fraternity Degree during the last week of March.  Follow the Delta 

Church Drive format and you are guaranteed to have at least three new members.   I challenge every council to bring 

in at least three new members sometime that week, especially the 244 active council which have not brought in a single 

new member this year. 

                                                                                                                                                             /ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ bŜȄǘ tŀƎŜΗ                                                    

 

 

My Brother Knights and Sisters in Christ, 

The end of this month we begin the Season of Lent, a time for contemplation, 
reflection, penance, and almsgiving.  For many Councils it is also the season of Fish 

Dinner Fundraisers.  I appreciate the invitations that I have received to attend some of 
these council dinners.  I will attempt to make a few.  I ask that you consider donating 
the proceeds of one or more of your dinners to the PA Special Olympics.   
 

Last year, we partnered with the Special Olympics to assist them with their year-round 

training and competition in a variety of Olympic-type sports for children and adults 

with intellectual disabilities.  Many of our council members participate as volunteers.   
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Only by brining in new members can we preserve our legacy of charity and service.  
Growing the Order also helps to  Build Up the Domestic Church.  Everyone one of us 

needs to do his part.  Are you doing yours? 
 

St. Michael Protect Us. 

Fr. McGivney Pray for Us. 

Our Lady Help of the Persecuted Christians Pray for Us. 

 

Vivat Jesus, 

 

Mark L. Jago, FIC 

State Deputy. 
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THE SEASONS OF LENT 

 

In the Spring of every year the Catholic Church along with many of the major Protestant Churches 

celebrate Lent. Celebrate seems to be an odd word to use in referencing a season of prayer, fasting and 

penance, but read on and see if it makes sense. 

Lent is a season when we take the time to confront our sinfulness, our mortality, and thanking God the 

Father for the gift of salvation through the Life, death and resurrection of Jesus Christ. The Word Lent 

comes from an Anglo Saxon term �³Lencten�´����recalling the lengthening of days. It translates to �³spring�´����

Remember we celebrated Christmas in the darkest time of the year, now we celebrate Easter in the 

brightest time. 

The season begins on Ash Wednesday and ends with the celebration of Holy Thursday, Good Friday, Holy 

Saturday and Easter Sunday.  

What do we do during the season? The church encourages us by prayer, fasting, and abstinence to confront 

our sinfulness. We fast abstain on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday and we abstain from meat on the 

Fridays of Lent.  Most of us also give up something for Lent like candy, smoking,  alcohol, or something 

else  There is nothing wrong with doing these things though sometime doing these things, can make one 

difficult to live with. I would like to suggest something different ï��do something positive! Volunteer at a 

soup kitchen or a homeless shelter one or two times a week. Make a Holy Hour once a week, go to daily 

Mass, say the Rosary. 

 These and other prayerful things will help make Lent a positive experience. You can still do the traditional 

things, the candy, smoking, etc. If you should have the urge to do something really hard, how about this ï��

turn off the cell phone for a few hours each day, now that would be a sacrifice for a lot of us. Another good 

idea is to do one or more of these things as a family. 

Whatever you do, do all you can to make Lent a positive experience. I wish you and your families a Happy 

Lent that brings you closer to Jesus and a Happy Easter. 

 

God bless, 

Father Greg 


